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Health and Well-Being Board 
Tuesday, 13 June 2017 Malvern Hills Science Park - 3.30 pm 
 Minutes  

Present:  Mr J H Smith (Chairman), Dr C Ellson (Vice Chairman), 
Simon Adams, Ms J Alner, Carole Cumino, Dr R Davies, 
Dr Frances Howie, Dr A Kelly, Gerry O'Donnell, 
Sander Kristel, Clare Marchant, Mr A C Roberts and 
Simon Trickett 
 

Also attended: Sarah Dugan, Kate Griffiths, Sue Harris, Sheena Jones, 
and Ali Roberts. 
 

Available papers The members had before them the Agenda papers which 
included the minutes of the previous meeting. 
 
A copy of the agenda will be attached to the signed 
Minutes. 
 

430  Apologies and 
Substitutes 
 

Apologies for absence were received from Catherine 
Driscoll, Adrian Hardman, Marcus Hart, Anthony Kelly, 
Clare Marley, Peter Pinfield and Margaret Sherrey. 
 
Simon Adams attended for Peter Pinfield. 
 

431  Declarations of 
Interest 
 

None 
 

432  Public 
Participation 
 

None 
 

433  Confirmation of 
Minutes 
 

The minutes of the meeting of 25 April 2017 were agreed 
to be an accurate record of the meeting and were signed 
by the Chairman. 
 
 

434  Sustainability 
and 
Transformation 
Partnership 
 

The Board received a presentation from Sarah Dugan 
regarding the STP (Formerly the Sustainability and 
Transformation Plan, now the Sustainability and 
Transformation Partnership). 
 

a) Frances Howie reported that Board Members felt 
the STP was broadly a good fit with the HWB 
Strategy although further work was needed in 
certain areas. To enable better understanding of it 
by the public and to support Councillors in 
explaining the proposals to their residents the 
Board would like to see a short summary of the 
Plan over a couple of pages and for jargon to be 
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removed. e.g  What is the plan/what difference 
does it make/and what does it mean for me and 
 for Worcestershire residents in the next 12 
months? Instead of using the phrase 'prevention 
and self-care' say 'independence', which may be 
easier to understand.  

 
b) Engagement had been good but continuing efforts 

were needed.  The Board suggested including 
examples of where services were challenged 
currently and details of the implementation plan – 
what is open/closing and how services are being 
changed.  Refer to the frailty pathway and the 
problems of sustainable primary Care and the 
action being taken; refer specifically to the 
accountable care system and broad options for 
Worcestershire and explain where and why the 
current footprint isn't large enough to sustain 
some specific clinical services and what the future 
options for these might be. 

 

c) It was accepted that there would be a knock on 
effect for other organisations. A lot of the 
organisations were already aware of the 
preparation of the STP and some receive regular 
briefings.  However although they may be 
informed they may not be necessarily involved at 
the moment.  However, with the proposed shift of 
care closer to home the Board identified potential 
impacts for adult social care, housing authorities 
and providers, fire and rescue, police, transport 
and the voluntary and community sector. The 
Board discussed the role of the Voluntary and 
Community sector and the possible impact on it of 
proposals, particularly for those organisations who 
provide paid-for services.  Whilst the Board 
considered there is an element of risk in moving 
care closer to home, it considered that the risk 
could be mitigated by the full involvement of the 
sector in the system change.  It noted that there 
had been significant engagement activity but that 
there was more to do as strategic plans develop 
into implementation plans. In particular, the Board 
would want to see its commitment to co-
production put into practice during this next 
period.  It noted that Carol Cumino had reported 
that a very positive meeting with the VCS had 
already taken place, to try to understand how to 
operationalise this commitment.  

 
It was agreed that the plan would be sent around Board 
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members for any final comments and then brought back 
to the HWB at the next meeting on 11 July. 
 

RESOLVED that the Health and Well-being Board: 

a) Agreed that the proposed revisions to the STP 

plan showed due regard to the Worcestershire 

Health and Well-being strategy and that the 

resulting document was likely to fit local 

needs, subject to some clarifications which 

should be incorporated in the next version of 

the plan to be made public; 

b) considered those parts of the emerging 

refreshed plan that would impact on 

residents/services in both Herefordshire and 

Worcestershire, and highlighted aspects for 

consideration by the STP as it develops its 

plan; and 

c) identified aspects of the STP plan where 

common approaches were intended across 

both counties that may have knock-on effects 

for other organisations, and gained assurance 

from partner organisations that these are 

being appropriately taken into account within 

Worcestershire. 

 

435  Future Meeting 
Dates 
 

Public Meetings. To be held at 2pm at County Hall 
Worcester 

 11 July 2017 

 10 October 
 
Private Development meetings to be held at 2pm at 
County Hall Worcester 

 12 September 2017 

 7 November 2017 

 5 December 2017 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 The meeting ended at 4.33 pm 
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 Chairman ……………………………………………. 
 
 


	Minutes

